Helen Marelic
Croatia.
 

 

To Whom It May Concern,
 

Thank you on your Parliamentary Inquiry to Australians overseas.
Since I am an Australian (born June 1956 in Fremantle W. Australia.) who has been living in Croatia since April 1977,  to where I migrated with my husband Ivan Marelic  also an Australian, having two grown children both with Australian citizenships, you will be interested in my past experience here in Croatia..
My life to begin with here in Croatia was extremely difficult, since the language was a problem, which I have overcome through the following years.  I was fortunate enough in the  beginning of 1978 to find employment at a shipyard in the import purchasing dept. handling english correspondence, with marine equipment suppliers worldwide.  I wish to point out, that thanks to my completed economics education in Australia, and broad knowledge of my english was an utmost advantage to this shipyard.  My working service with this shipard "GREBEN" in Vela Luka lasted 20 years, however my monthly wage was barely A$400,- monthly!!, but the reponsibilities and dynamic working  environment encouraged me to hold onto this position.  With this monthly wage it was difficult to have a normal living standard.  Now my situation is so much favourable, since both my children are working and leading an independant life of their own.  
After 20 years of working at this shipyard, I was made redundant owing to  bankrupcy of the shipyard, when I decided to open up my own grocery store, with which I am struggling with in order to settle my debts on time. The main debts which I have difficulties with are my pension fund and health insurance contributions which are charged at a high rate here in Croatia if you have your own bussiness, as in my case.
Now I am extremely concerned with my future claims for an old age Australian  pension, namely will I be elligible for an old age  Australian pension, even though I lived overseas since 1977. I am trying to keep up-to-date with the lastest laws in this respect, but this field of information to Australians overseas  is quite limited.
Therefore, please inform me of my rights in this field, so I can take the necessary steps without any delays, for a future Old Age pension elligibility.
Furthermore, since I am physically fit to work for the next 15 years of my life before retiring, I am anxious to find employment with any Australian company  doing bussiness in Croatia,  where I can put to use my economical and social experience I have gained in the past in this country.
Your prompt information via email or telephone will be highly appreciated, in the meantim I remain with kind regards,
 

Helen Marelić
 

 

